WOMEN’S CAROLINAS GOLF ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING
MAY 4, 2004
The meeting was called to order at 8:30pm by President, Genon Krivohlavek, who then introduced the Board.

Genon presented WCGA medallions to retiring board members, Kathy Binkley, Carrel Westlake, and Marijane Boyle.

Genon then recognized past presidents and past champions, senior and super senior, who were present.

Deborah Beasley and Vicki Hillen were recognized for attending the meeting, though they couldn’t play due to health reasons.

A motion was made to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the last meeting, which passed.

 

Treasurer, Frankie Garber, gave the Treasurer’s report, stating that the balance as of April 29, 2004 was $8,733, and is now $1,058.  Some funds have been transferred to the savings account.  There were some questions as to the expenses, and Frankie explained that the website has accounted for the extra expenditures this year.  Genon announced that these expenses should diminish now that the website is set up.

 

Vice President, Lynlee Long, announced that the 2005 Championship will be May 10-12 at Catawba Country Club near Hickory, North Carolina.  This is an old Donald Ross course, and should be a very good site.

Lynlee asked for suggestions for a site for 2006, in South Carolina.

 

Karen Ferree, Team Captain, reported that the 2003 Carolinas-Virginias Team Matches were held at the Stonewall Resort in Roanoke West Virginia July 13-16.  Our team did not win, though it was very close, and Karen said that there was good golf, good competition, and wonderful sportsmanship.

Karen announced that the competition this year will be at Berkeley Hall, in Bluffton, SC, July 18-21.  Berkeley Hall is near Hilton Head, SC.  Karen thanked the WCGA for their support of the team.

 

Vicki DiSantis, Junior Girls’ Tournament Director, reported that the 47th Junior Girls’ Championship was held June 29-July 2 at Columbia Country Club, in Blythewood, SC., and that 62 girls participated.  Mallory Hetzel of Summerville, SC was Junior Medalist with a qualifying score of 72, Maureen Dunnagan of Lexington, SC was Sub-Junior Medalist, with a score of 41.  Mallory Hetzel was Junior Champion, defeating Blythe Worley of Greenville, NC in the final match.  Maureen Dunnagan was Sub-Junior Champion, defeating Haley Hutchens of Columbia SC in the final match.

The 37th Twin States Junior Girls’ Golf Championship was held July 29-31, 2003 at Ironwood golf Club, in Greenville, NC, and 57 girls participated.  Jessica Hauser of Germanton, NC was Junior Medalist with a score of 74, and Maureen Dunnagan of Lexington, SC was Sub-Junior Medalist with a score of 46.  The 2003 champion was Taylor Barrett of York, SC, with a two day total of 150.  The Sub-Junior Champion was Maureen Dunnegan with a two day total of 89.

Vicki announced that the 2004 Junior Girls’ will be June 28-July 1 at Catawba Country Club, in Newton, NC.  The Twin States will be July 27-29 at Furman University Golf Club in Greenville, SC.

Vicki thanked the NCWGA, the WSCGA, the SCWSGA, and the CGA for their financial support of these tournaments, as we try to keep the expenses down, since we would like all the good junior players to compete.  She said she and her Co-Director, Nancy Mayer, are very excited about the talented girls who are competing.  Nine girls from NC and SC qualified for the USGA Junior Girls Championship last year.

 

Chris Shadoan, Tournament Co-Chairman, announced that we had 74 entries and 4 cancellations.  We were disappointed that we didn’t have more entries, but there were conflicts with other tournaments this year.  There were 21 entries with indices under 5.

Genon thanked Chris Shadoan and Linda Miller, and presented them with gifts in appreciation.

 

Barbara Kuhn, Nominating Committee Chairman, presented the slate of officers for 2004-06:

Secretary—Sue Glass, Cornelius, NC

NC Members-at-Large—Caroline Baker, Pinehurst, NC

                                        Mary Wannamaker

SC Members-at-Large-- Diana Saine

                                        Linda Miller

Nancy Newberry moved that the slate of officers be accepted as presented.  Luanne Gonsalves seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

 

New Business:  Genon expressed our appreciation for all that the CGA does in support of our organization.  

Carrel Westlake announced that we have 65 members from NC and 45 from SC, 7 individual members.  We had one new club, Lan Yair, and 7 individuals join this year.

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9pm.

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Carrel Westlake, Secretary

            

 

